THE WILSON CENTER

JAMES H. BILLINGTON, Director

August 3, 1981

Ms. Maria de Lourdes Pintasilgo Alameda Santo Antonio dos Capuchos 4-50 1100 Lisbon Portugal

Dear Ms. de Lourdes Pintasilgo:

This is in response to your letter of July 7, 1981.

Your proposed project on the analysis and assessment of the Pintasilgo administration is interesting and would be eligible for our program on History, Culture, and Society. Our fellowships, however, are residential in nature with all of the research carried out in Washington, D.C. Also we fund individual scholars, not research teams.

I am enclosing for your information brochures both on The Wilson Center and on other fellowship opportunities in the United States. I hope the latter will help you and wish you well in finding assistance elsewhere.

I also enclose the materials you sent for your convenience.

Thank you for your interest in The Wilson Center.

Sincerely,

Ann C. Sheffield

Assistant Director for Fellowships

an (. Sheffield

Enclosures

